## Lamar University Staff Senate November 9, 2010

### **Senators present:**

Sherri Fitzgerald, Stephanie Simmons, Valarie Black, Diann Brodnax, Kathleen Andrews, Barb Barker-Milstead, Chris Baur, Dewanna Campbell, Evie Clifton, Robert Corbett, Lisa Cowart, Patricia Culver, Don Curl, Susan Daniel, Steve Ford, Mike Fuller, Mary Gagne, Angel Griffin, Tom Griffin, Megan Hale, Sharlene Hatch, Dimples Jones, Irma Jones, Cynthia Ksiazek, Richard Lanoue, Gail Martel, Peggy Moss, Monitca Owens, Debby Piper, Lisa Roach, Sharon Sanders, Carmen Savant, Dorthea Titus, Kirk Tribes, Linda Turner, Natasha Walker, and Donna Wilridge.

#### I. Call to Order

President, Sherri Fitzgerald, called the meeting to order at 10:02 am.

#### II. Roll Call

Secretary, Diann Brodnax called roll. A quorum was seated.

#### III. Minutes

Lisa Roach made a motion and Linda Turner seconded to accept the October 2010 minutes with corrections. The Senate unanimously approved the October 2010 minutes.

### IV. Committee Reports

#### **Executive Committee:**

The Executive Board met with Dr. Simmons and Ms. Ward October 18, 2010. Staff Senate President, Sherri Fitzgerald, thanked Dr. Simmons for the new entry into the College of Education parking lot on behalf of the College of Education employees.

Wimberly faculty/staff and visitor parking lot will be returned to its original parking layout with a parking attendant.

Parking violators in the 24-hour emergency vehicle parking area between McFaddin Ward and Biology buildings will be towed. If you see anyone parking in that area, call the University Police Department.

The concern for security in the Cherry Engineering building will be addressed with Dr. Hopper.

Any issues with the food service at

2 million dollars is owed to Lamar University from FEMA due to Hurricane Ike but has not been received as of date.

It is expected the government will ask for 4 million dollars in this budget year.

## Bylaws Committee:

None

### Community Service Committee:

k is set for November 13, 2010. The walk will take place at Crockett Street. Registration begins at 9:00 am and the walk starts at 10:00 am. The committee reached their goal of \$150 by raising \$189 through the bake sale and donations. The committee is asking for your help to reach a second goal of \$200 total. Please contact Sharlene at X7690 with donations. If you would like to participate in the walk, see Sharlene for instructions on signing up online. Bring umbrellas and ponchos in case of rain. Sharl

## **OPEN MEETING**

## LAMAR UNIVERSITY STAFF SENATE MEETING

# December 14, 2010 10:00 A.M. Gray Library 8<sup>th</sup> Floor

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

IV.